CITY COUNCIL

7:00 P.M.

   


    August 21, 2006

Present:
Robert H. Kind
Absent:  


David Gustafson


James P. Kelly


Pat Kelley


Richard DeRosier


Tom Smith, City Administrator


Wayne G. Johnson, City Attorney

Also attending:  Carol Johnson

Mayor Kind called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Mayor Kind sincerely apologized for anything inappropriate that he might have said to anyone due to a stroke that he suffered sometime ago. 

CONSENT AGENDA – Motion J. Kelly, second Gustafson to approve consent agenda items 3 & 4 (minutes of August 7 Council meeting and July, 2006 Treasurer’s Report). THE MOTION CARRIED
PETITIONS, REQUEST, & COMMUNICATIONS

MEETING WITH OBERSTAR – Mayor Kind and Member J Kelly attended a breakfast meeting with Mr. Oberstar on Saturday.  There was discussion of possible solutions to the issue of ATV’s crossing in the tunnels, such as signage or a fence to split traffic.

LETTER FROM LAKE COUNTY COMMISSIONER RICK GOUTERMONT – A letter was received from Lake County Commissioner Rick Goutermont explained that on Sunday, the last day of the Golden Jubilee Celebration, he witnessed a great act of kindness when Silver Bay Police Officer Noel Lillis, in the pouring rain, changed the tire of two middle-aged women visiting our City.  This gave him such pride that he wanted to express his gratitude to the Silver Bay Police Department for their community Police work.  Member DeRosier asked that copies of this letter get placed in Officer Lillis’ personnel file and given to the Police Chief.  Member J Kelly agreed. 

Carol Johnson asked when curbs would be repaired.  Mayor Kind explained that the Council is working on the 2007 budget and the curbs will probably not be repaired next year.  Member Gustafson explained that the repairs need to happen, but it will take time. 

CITY ADMINISTRATOR 

POLICE DEPARTMENT ACTIVITY REPORT – The Council was pleased with the Police Department’s Activity Report and commented on how busy they were.  Member Gustafson expressed his appreciation for the report.  Member J Kelly asked about the status of a report from the Animal Control Officer.  Mr. Smith will check with the Police Chief.  

CITY ATTORNEY

AUTHORIZATION OF MUTUAL AID AGREEMENT – Attorney Johnson spoke with the Silver Bay Police Chief and discovered that the original Mutual Aid Agreement has been signed by the City of Two Harbors.  Attorney Johnson asked the Police Chief to get the original so that it can be signed by the City of Silver Bay.  Motion J Kelly, second P Kelley to approve the signing of the original document for the Mutual Aid Agreement for Lake County and Cook County Law Enforcement and Fire Safety Services.  THE MOTION CARRIED
AIRPORT TAXIWAY RELOCATION – The Bid Tabulating Committee recommended accepting the bid from KGM Contractors in the amount of $171,750 and the worked order from RS&H Engineers for Project Inspection and Management in the amount of $29,900.

Motion Gustafson, second J Kelly to adopt Resolution 2006-#29, A Resolution Authorizing the Airport Taxiway Project.

Roll call vote:   Member Gustafson – aye       Member J. Kelly – aye


        Member DeRosier – aye        Mayor Kind – aye


        Member P. Kelley – aye 

THE RESOLUTION WAS ADOPTED

CITY ATTORNEY FEES – Attorney Johnson explained that, during the budget meeting, the City Administrator recommended increasing the Attorney’s Monthly Retainer by $500.00 a month to avoid additional fees for attending regularly scheduled Planning and Zoning and EDA meetings.  He added that the only extra charges would be, as previously outlined, trail hearings, special projects such as Bell Apartments, etc; and other commission and committee meetings that are rarely attended would be cover under the retainer agreement.  Motion J. Kelly, second Gustafson to increase the City Attorney’s monthly retainer by $500.00 per month, which will include attendance at regularly scheduled EDA meetings and Planning and Zoning Commission meetings effective January 1, 2007.  THE MOTION CARRIED
NEW BUSINESS

LIQUOR COMMISSION RECOMMENDATION – The Liquor Commission, at its August 16, 2006 meeting, recommended raising the bowling alley rent to $500.00 per month plus the minimum amount assessed to commercial businesses for water and sewer usage, effective January 1, 2007.  Council agreed the increase is not inappropriate, however, it should be discussed with the current renter.  Motion J. Kelly, second DeRosier to propose a new lease at the Bowling Alley with a rent increase to $500.00 per month along with a minimum fee for water and sewer charges effective January 1, 2007.  THE MOTION CARRIED
SAFETY COMMITTEE REQUEST – The Safety Committee, at its August 15, 2006 meeting, requested that the Council discuss and consider the item of the City’s Safety Eyewear Reimbursement Policy.  Member J Kelly explained that the policy currently provides for $120.00 every two years, unless the glasses are damaged on the job.  The Safety Committee would like to see a rate increase up to $175.00 to $200.00, because safety glasses are in the $300.00 to $400.00 range.  Member J Kelly recommends raising the rate to $175.00 and would like verbiage in the policy to outline the specifications of “safety glasses”, to insure that property safety lenses and frames are being purchased.  Member P Kelley suggested looking into OSHA standards for safety glasses.  Member DeRosier noted that the City requires safety glasses on the job.  He also added that during the Safety Meeting someone suggested contacting Walman Optical to research prices for the midrange cost of safety glasses. The City Administrator will have numbers for the next Council Meeting. 

MARY MACDONALD COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION – The Mary MacDonald Committee requests that the Council deny the request from the Dilly Dally Shop to “freeze” the rent. Member Gustafson explained that last winter when the Dilly Dally Shop owners asked that their rent not go up, he was unaware that they had doubled their space with only a 25% rate increase.  Therefore, he would like the $1000.00 in arrears paid in full with a payment arrangement not in a lump sum.  Member Gustafson recommends that the Dilly Dally Shop pay the original rent that was scheduled and to make up the arrears.  Mr. Smith added that to comply with the agreement the rate increased from $400.00 to $650.00 effective May 1, 2006.  Member DeRosier agreed with not requiring the lump sum payment, but suggested setting a time limit on the arrears being paid.  Member P Kelley agreed and added that the end of the year should be adequate time. Motion J. Kelly, second P. Kelley to decline the request from the Dilly Dally Shop to freeze the rent at the Mary MacDonald Building and authorize the City Administrator to workout an agreement to clear up the arrears by the end of 2006.  THE MOTION CARRIED
Member P Kelley asked about the status of the language for hiring Contracted Employees.  Attorney Johnson is working on a draft and should have something for the next meeting.

Member P Kelley suggested that the City Administrator and Mr. Guzzo continue to work on the Grant application for the DNR as directed on the bottom of the form.  Mr. Smith noted that they plan to call that individual to improve the application for next year.

Member Gustafson asked about the status of the Bell Apartment Bids.  Mr. Smith explained that there will be a bid opening on September 15, 2006.

Member J Kelly noted that the Council received requests to attend the September ATV Ride.  Member Gustafson asked Street Superintendent Larson to put some of the Rocky Banners up. 

CLAIMS – Motion J. Kelly, second Gustafson to approve payment of $86,261.11 unpaid claims and $58,947.24 paid claims as presented.  THE MOTION CARRIED
Motion DeRosier, second J Kelly to adjourn at 7:45 p.m.  THE MOTION CARRIED


Minutes taken by Leondra Morris

________________________
__________________________ 

Robert H. Kind, Mayor
Tom Smith, City Administrator

